

FOIP AND MEDIA CONSENT

PLEASE READ THIS INFORMATION BEFORE COMPLETING THE REGISTRATION FORM

PARENT/GUARDIAN CONSENT IS NOT REQUIRED FOR COLLECTION AND USE OF PERSONAL INFORMATION FOR EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMMING PURPOSES

Northern Gateway Public Schools is collecting personal information about your son or daughter with the registration form. This personal information supports an educational program for your child and ensures a safe school environment for all students and staff.

Some of the ways the school or the division may use personal information are listed below. The Information and Privacy Commissioner's Office states that the division does NOT require written consent from you for situations including but not limited to:

- sharing information with Alberta Education
- using a student's name, related contact information, and telephone numbers to check on a student who is absent
- using a student's name and/or photos/videos in the school calendar, newsletter, yearbook, or other internal publication
- taking and using individual, class, team, club, or school photos/videos within the school community (e.g. school bulletin boards, newsletter, etc.) for internal school purposes (not for external purposes such as websites or brochures)
- using a student's name on artwork or material to be displayed at the school or other division sites
- using a student's name on lists such as honour roll, scholarship, or other awards within the school or division
- using a student's name and academic information when the school wishes to apply for provincial and federal awards/scholarships on behalf of the student
- providing student information, including photos, for the issuance of transit/bus transportation passes and for other identification purposes (student phone numbers will be provided to bus drivers for transportation purposes)

PARENT/GUARDIAN CONSENT IS NOT REQUIRED FOR PUBLIC EVENTS

Classrooms are not public places, and the school controls who has access to school property and students on school property. When schools invite spectators, family, friends, media, and the general public into the school, the event becomes a public event (e.g. school concert, cultural program, assembly, sporting competition, graduation, etc.). Anyone may take photographs/videos at public events and the school has no control over how these images may be used. The media are expected to proceed responsibly and cooperate with schools that have invited them to participate in school events. Pictures taken by school staff, at public events, may be used for school purposes (however, these photographs may be used for promotion of the school as part of the signed parental consent on the student registration form).

PARENT/GUARDIAN CONSENT IS REQUIRED FOR POSTING PERSONAL INFORMATION TO EXTERNAL WEBSITES, ACCESS BY MEDIA, AND INCLUSION IN PROMOTIONAL MATERIALS

Your informed consent is required to use or collect personal information for any purpose other than educational programming and the safety of students and staff. Consent for the use of this personal information (e.g. name, photo, images, artwork, etc.) that is accessible to the general public is signed off on the student registration form. This consent is requested on a yearly basis. (PLEASE NOTE: consent can be revoked at any time by written notification provided to your child's school).

Written consent is required to:

- use a student's name, photo, or video in external publications (e.g. website, social media, promotional brochure, etc.)
- use class, team, club, or school photos/videos that are taken within the school community on the school website or for promotional purposes (e.g. brochure, division newsletter, etc.)
- use a student's name on artwork/material to be displayed in the community
- allow a student to participate in media interviews

During the year, schools may request that parents sign specific consent forms not covered by the student registration form. If asked to sign a consent form, the form will indicate the following:

- the purpose of collection or use
- the consent is voluntary
- the consent may be revoked at any time
- the person to contact if you wish to revoke consent
- the period of time during which the consent remains valid

This record of consent must be retained for the period of time for which the consent is valid.

Schools may be contacted by the Communications Officer of Northern Gateway Public Schools or external media agencies (newpaper, radio, television) for access to students for quotes, photos, or interviews. These audio, visual, and/or video images may be published or aired in a variety of locations, including television, radio, newspaper, websites, social media, or division publications.